

Bibliography and Other Selected Resources

The following sources were used in the creation of the permanent exhibition *Past, Present, Future* at the Brooklyn Navy Yard Center @ BLDG 92. This, in addition to the material in our collections, will be helpful for researchers in understanding the history of the Brooklyn Navy Yard and its activities.

Books and Articles, 20th Century

Albion, Robert G. A Brief History of Civilian Personnel in the U.S. Navy Department. Navy Department, October 1943.

Bartelstone, John. The Brooklyn Navy Yard. Powerhouse Books, 2009.

Berner, Thomas F. The Brooklyn Navy Yard. Images of America, Arcadia Publishing, 1999.

Brooklyn Daily Eagle Information Bureau. *Illustrated Guide to the Brooklyn Navy Yard.* 5th ed. Brooklyn: Eagle Book and Job Printing Department, 1901.

Brouwer, Norman R. "Built in Brooklyn," Seaport: New York's History Magazine (Fall 1991): 38-43.

"The New York Navy Yard Shipworker-The Man Behind the Man Behind the Gun," 1941-1966.

Boucheron, Pierre H. "A War-Time Radio Detective," Electrical Experimenter (May 1920): 102-106

"Getting Results on a Large Relief-Works Program." Reprinted from *Engineering News-Record*, Jan. 30, 1936.

Building the Navy's Bases in World War II: History of the Bureau of Yards & Docks and the Civil Engineer Corps, 1940-1946. Vols. 1 & 2. Government Printing Office. Washington, 1947

Carlson, Lynda Tepfer. "The Closing of the Brooklyn Navy Yard: A Case Study in Group Politics," Ph.D. diss., University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, 1974.

DeGraaf, Leonard and Edward Wirth, "Thomas Edison and the Exploding Submarine," *Seaport: New York's History Magazine* (Winter-Spring 1991): 38-41.

Dekay, James Tertius. Monitor: The Story of the Revolutionary Ship and the Man Whose Invention Changed the Course of History. New York: Walker & Co., 1997.

Dolkart, Andrew S. "Wallabout Cultural Resources Survey," prepared for Myrtle Avenue Revitalization Project LDC. Brooklyn, 2005.

Egan, Jennifer. "Reading Lucy," Brooklyn Was Mine, Riverhead Books, 2008.

Flagg, Thomas R. "The New York Naval Shipyard—and its Brooklyn Railroad," *Transfer Magazine* (July-December 2005): 4-21.



"Guns for Merchant Men," Life Magazine, February 23, 1942

"Long Island Women Go to War: Local Newspapers report on the Changing Roles of Women, 1940-1946," Introduction by Alan Singer. Department of Curriculum and Teaching, Hofstra University School of Education, undated.

Meany, Joseph F., PhD, Senior Historian, New York State Museum, "Port in a Storm: The Port of New York in World War II," 2004

Meany, Joseph F., PhD, Senior Historian, New York State Museum, "New York: Sally Port to Victory, The Port of New York in World War II," Slide Presentation, undated.

Morrison, John H. History of New York Ship Yards. WM. F. Sametz & Co., 1910

Nalty, Bernard C. "The Barrier Forts: A Battle, A Monument, A Mythical Marine," Marine Corps Historical Reference Series, No. 6 (8pp) December 1958.

New York Naval Shipyard. *Souvenir Journal, Sesqui-Centennial Anniversary*. Brooklyn: 1951. Pappalardo, A. Michael and Tina A. Deininger, "19th Century Depredators in Brooklyn: The Naval Hospital Cemetery Story," CRM (Cultural Resource Management) No. 3, 2000

Newfield, Jack and Wayne Barrett. City for Sale: Ed Koch and the Betrayal of New York. Harper Collins, 1988.

Pennell, Joseph. *Joseph Pennell's Pictures of War Work in America*. Philadelphia and London: J.P. Lippincott Company, 1918.

Sechrest, Larry. "American Shipbuilding in the Heyday of Sail: Entrepreneurs and the State." Libertarian Alliance, London, 2007.

Sparr, Arnold. "Looking for Rosie: Women Defense Workers in the Brooklyn Navy Yard, 1942-1946." *New York History* (July 2000): 313-340.

Tuleja, Thaddeus. "A Short History of the New York Navy Yard." New York Naval Shipyard, 1959. 12pp.

West, James H. "A Short History of the New York Navy Yard." Foreword by Commandant C.H. Woodward. New York Naval Shipyard, 1941. 190pp.

Books and Articles, 19th Century

"Account of the Interment of the Remains of American Patriots, Who perished on board the British Prison Ships during the American Revolution." With Notes and an Appendix by Henry R. Stiles, M.D. Privately Reprinted New York 1865 246 pp

"Arrangement for the Grand and Solemn Funeral Procession, which is to take place on Wednesday at the interment of the remains of eleven thousand five hundred American seamen soldiers and citizens who suffered martyrdom on board the Jersey and other prison ships in the harbor of New -York, during the revolution," *American Citizen Magazine*, May 25, 1808



"Building the New War Ship "Maine" at the Brooklyn Navy-Yard," *Harper's Weekly* Volume XXXIII No 1681 March 9, 1889

Dalrymple. a romance of the British Prison Ship, The Jersey by Mary C. Francis. Published New York by James Pott and Company 1904. 370 pp.

"Launch of the Armored Cruiser "Maine" at the Brooklyn Navy-Yard," *Harper's Weekly* Volume XXXIV No 1771 November 29, 1890

Martyrs to the Revolution in the British Prison-Ships in the Wallabout Bay. Published New York by W.H. Arthur and Co. 1855 for The Martyr Monument Association. Fold out map. 60 pp.

Memoirs of Andrew Sherburne: A Prisoner of the Navy of the Revolution. Written by Himself. Published Utica by Williams 1828.

Memoirs of the Long Island Historical Society Volume III The Campaign of 1776 around New York and Brooklyn by Henry P. Johnston. Published Brooklyn by The Long Island Historical Society 1878. Fold out map. 209 pp

Stiles, Henry R. *A History of the City of Brooklyn* Vols. 1, 2, 3. Brooklyn: Published by Subscription, 1867 (2005 CD Reprint)

Stuart, Charles B. <u>Naval Dry Docks of U.S.A.</u> New York: Charles B. Norton, Irving House, 1876. "The Martyrs of the Prison Ships," *The National Magazine*. March 1854. pp 193-288

The Odd Fellow. Published Boston, Wednesday April 24, 1850. Article on page 38, obituary of Major Noah Butterworth, 88. Perhaps the last surviving prisoner from the Jersey. pp 33-40.

The United States Naval Lyceum, The New York Times. December 8, 1852.

A Visit to the Brooklyn Navy-Yard, The New York Times. July 26, 1855.

Harper's Weekly A Journal of Civilization. New York, Saturday, March 9,1867. Article entitled "The Prison Ship Martyrs" with two illustrations on page 156. pp 145-160.

The Wallabout Prison Ships 1776-1783 by Eugene L. Armbruster. Published New York 1920. Edition limited to

300 copies of which this is 299. 29 pp

Walsh, Thomas. *The Prison Ships and Other Poems.*" Boston: Sherman French and Company 1909. 115 pp.

Daughters of the American Revolution Magazine. February 1927 Published Washington DC. by the National Society of the DAR. Article beginning on p 109 entitled "Jean Pierre Arnaud, Prison Martyr by Dolores Boisfeuillet Colquitt. 164 pp.

American Prisoners of the Revolution by Danske Dandridge. Reprinted by the Genealogical Publishing Company,



Baltimore, 1967 (Originally published 1911) 504 pp

Forten the Sailmaker. Pioneer Champion of Negro Rights by Esther M. Douty. Published Rand McNally and Company 1968. Illustrated. 208 pp.

Books and Articles, 18th Century

The Town and Country Magazine or Universal Repository of Knowledge, Instruction and Entertainment for January 1779. Published London for A. Hamilton Jun. Article beginning on p. 41 "Progress of the American War. The rise and Progress of the present unhappy War in America. Attack Upon Long Island." 56 pp

Radio Transcripts

Rear Admiral R.E. Bakenhus (CEC), USN "The United States Navy in New York," WNYC, March 23, 1937

Collier, Barron. Street Railways Advertising Company, "The Voice of the City: Brooklyn Navy Yard," WHN February 21, 1938.

Digital Sources

Dictionary of American Naval Fighting Ships http://www.history.navy.mil/danfs/

Stobo, John R. "The Brooklyn Navy Yard: Civil Servants Building Warships." Columbia University, March 2006 http://www.columbia.edu/~jrs9/BNY.html

Federal Government Documents

"Explanatory Estimates for the Construction of Naval Hospitals at Charleston, Brooklyn, Pensacola," Communicated to the House of Representatives February 11, 1831

"Removal of Brooklyn Navy-Yard," Report of the Special Committee of the Chamber of Commerce of the State of New York on the Removal of the Brooklyn Navy-Yard. June 6, 1882.

Commander W. Mack Angas (CEC) USN, "Organization of the Works Progress Administration Force at the Navy Yard, New York: Origin of the Works Progress Administration Force at the New York Yard." (December 15, 1936): 10pp incl. workflow diagram.

Rear Admiral W.H. Smith (CEC) USN, Chief Planning Officer, Bureau of Yards & Docks, US Navy Department, Washington DC, "The Expansion of the New York Navy Yard" Address delivered before Metropolitan Section, ASCE, New York City, NY. October 18, 1945.

Rear Admiral E.C. Holtzworth, USN, Shipyard Commander. New York Naval Shipyard, 1963

Navy Civilian Personnel Instructions. 1965 (2 binders)

Closure Actions. New York Naval Shipyard, 1964-66 (6 binders)



US Department of the Navy, Northern Division: Naval Facilities Engineering Command, <u>Final Environmental Impact Statement: Disposal & Reuse of Naval Station Brooklyn.</u> 2000.

US Department of the Navy, Northern Division: Naval Facilities Engineering Command, <u>State of the Research</u>: Naval Hospital Cemetery Historical Documentation. 1999.

US Department of the Navy, Northern Division: Naval Facilities Engineering Command, <u>Cultural</u> resources Survey for Base Closure and Realignment Redevelopment and Reuse of Excess Property at <u>Naval Station New York</u>. Prepared by Baystate Environmental Consultants, Inc., East Longmeadow, MA. 1994

Landmark Designation Documents, New York City and USA

Surgeon's House, Brooklyn Navy Yard, Designated NYC Landmark, November 9, 1976

Dry Dock #1, Designated NYC Landmark, September 23, 1975

Quarters A/Commandant's House, Designated National Landmark 1974

Historic Pictorial Material

"At the Brooklyn Navy Yard," Harper's Weekly Vol. XXXVI, 1892

"Brooklyn Navy Yard and Shops," Scientific American, September 21, 1889

"In the Navy Yard," Gleason's Pictorial Views, Brooklyn, NY 1851

"Rotten Row, Brooklyn Navy Yard," Harper's Weekly Vol. XXVI No. 1337 August 5, 1882

"Second Visit to the US Navy Yard, Brooklyn," Frank Leslie's Illustrated Newspaper August 1, 1857

"US Navy Yard Hospital, Brooklyn, Situated on what was Originally the Shore of the Wallabout Bay," Frank Leslie's Illustrated Newspaper, August 1, 1857

"Navy Yard, Brooklyn, NY View Taken from East Side of Wallabout Bay, Williamsburg," *Gleason's Pictorial Views*, 1859-60

"Trial of the 'Little Giant' Chemical Fire Engine at the Brooklyn Navy Yard Showing Its Efficacy in Preventing, by the Aid of Gas, the Spread of Flames," *Frank Leslie's Illustrated Newspaper* January 10, 1874

"Brooklyn Navy Yard Workers, Volunteering for Service at Pearl Harbor, are Told Goodby (sic) by their Commandant," March 2, 1942